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SWAN SONG   By Max Greiner, Jr.

There comes a time for everyone 
to sing a “Swan Song”.  For me it 
was more like a “Turkey Gobble”!  
At the June 11, 2020 TCKF Board 
Meeting I retired as TCKF President 
after 16 years. The Bible says there 
is a time and season for everything 
(Ecc 3:1). This was my time to pass 
the leadership “baton” to the next 
“runner” (Heb 12:1).  It has been an 
amazing race (2Ti 4:7 ) and I ran for 
the prize (Php 3:14).  
 Sherry and I did not build The 
Coming King Sculpture Prayer Garden 
to make money for us.  It was never 
the “Greiner Garden.” We took no 
compensation for our services.  By 
the grace of God, we are still the 

largest donors of money and art to 
God’s Garden. Our only purpose was 
to establish free Sculpture Prayer 
Gardens across the world to bring 
glory and souls to Jesus Christ.
 Thanks to the contributions 
of thousands of other Christians, 
the 2002 vision has now been 
fulfilled. Each year, over 125,000 
sojourners make their way to the 
top of the 1,930’ holy mountain, 
to the “Texas Tabernacle.” Each 
person encounters the peace and 
presence of Almighty God.  Many 

are saved, baptized, empowered, 
commissioned, healed physically 
and emotionally. Thousands have 
experienced supernatural miracles, 
signs, and wonders of the Holy Spirit.  
There is no place like this Garden on 

the planet… but there will be! God 
is building two more Gardens now 
based on my original evangelistic 
vision. They will be in Minnesota and 
South Carolina.
 I did not handpick my successor.  
I trusted the Holy Spirit to select the 
new President from the wonderful 
team of gifted Trustees He called to 
His non-profit art organization. The 
Board elected a mighty man of God 
with great wisdom and the ability to 
run the next lap of the race for Jesus.  
The new President of TCKF is Weldon 
Baker. He is full of the Spirit, a long 
time Trustee, Tour Guide Chaplain 
and former Treasurer. Weldon will do 
an excellent job, with the help of the 
Trustees and Staff.
 Sherry and I are not gone. We will 
still serve as Trustees. I have been 
elected as the first TCKF Chairman.  
I will still provide advice when asked 
and assist with the art, architectural 
planning, the public relations and 
planting new Gardens.
 Finally, Sherry and I want to 
sincerely thank you for donating your 
prayers, time and money to see this 
unique evangelistic vision fulfilled.  
Please keep praying. The “fruit” is 
GOOD!!!

Fire
On The Mountain

THE BIBLE SAYS THERE 
IS A TIME AND SEASON 

FOR EVERYTHING (Ecc 3:1). 
THIS WAS MY TIME TO 
PASS THE LEADERSHIP 
“BATON” TO THE NEXT 

“RUNNER” (Heb 12:1).

TCKF   •   520 Benson Dr.   •   PO Box 290555   •   Kerrville, TX   •   78029   •   (830) 928-7774

NEW BOOK 
After two and a half years of writing, Max’s new book “THE GARDEN” – Art Of Faith® 
is finally finished and now available! The GIANT, 8.5” x 11”, three pound book has  
70 images and 490 pages! The massive work documents the 14 year amazing 
history of TCKF and describes hundreds of miracles! At the moment, the book  
is only available from MAX GREINER, JR. DESIGNS. Call (830) 896-7919, email  
office@maxgreinerart.com or visit his online Gallery Gift Store: www.artoffaith.net.  
The book will also soon be available from TCKF and AMAZON.
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THE COMING 
KING 
FOUNDATION
Founded May 6, 2004, as a non-profit 
501c3 Art Museum, established to build 
free Sculpture Prayer Gardens across the 
USA and world to bring glory and souls 
Jesus Christ. 

TRUSTEES  2020 – 2021 

Barbara Anderson 
Weldon Baker 
Robert Carey 
Susan Casey
Linda Forse
Linda Finley 
Sherry Greiner  
Cynthia Hoskins 
Dr. Mark Mosier
Hershel Reid 
Carol Reinhart 
Richard Reinhart 
Beth Schremp 
Fred Schremp 
Chris Seifert 
Delores Thomas 
Jack Turner 
Matt Tyykila 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
MEMBERS   
2020 – 2021 
OFFICERS:  
President – Weldon Baker 
Vice-President – Rev. Stockton Williams  
Treasurer – Darcie Mosier  

TRUSTEES:
Linda Forse
Hershel Reid
Matt Tyykila

The 21 TCKF Trustees unanimously 
elected longtime fellow Trustee and 
former TCKF Treasurer, Weldon Baker, 
to lead the art organization into the 
future as the new President.  Weldon 
and his wife, Esther are lifelong 
residents of Kerrville. They attend 
Zion Lutheran Church.  Before 
retiring, the Bakers 
owned their own 
manufacturing 
business that 
created custom 
parts for the aircraft 
industry. Esther 
and Weldon Baker 
are Tour Guide 
Chaplains and 
greeted thousands 
of visitors to the spiritual park.
 Greiner stated: “I am honored 
to pass the baton of leadership to 
Weldon Baker, who will now run the 
race set before him, for the glory of 
God. Weldon is a man of high integrity 
who has a wealth of knowledge about 
the Sculpture Prayer Garden. He loves 
God and people. I am confident he 

will do a great job, with the help of the 
TCKF volunteer Trustees and staff.”
 When asked why he agreed 
to take over leadership of the 
internationally recognized non-
profit organization, Weldon Baker 
replied: “I just have a strong passion 
to serve our Lord through our mission 

at TCKF. I prayed for a 
confirmation of what 
God called me to do 
to fulfill His plan and 
His timetable. I was in 
our backyard praying 
on Sunday afternoon, 
June 7, 2020, asking 
God to give me a 
confirmation sign if I 
should answer His call 

to serve as President of TCKF. At that 
very moment, right after asking in 
His name, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, 
that three hawks suddenly circled over 
my head! They made three circles and 
then left!  Now I know how Herschel 
Reid must have felt with his hawk 
confirmation!”

NEW PRESIDENT
By Weldon Baker

Max Greiner, Jr. new TCKF Chairman, Weldon Baker, new TCKF President

“I JUST HAVE A 
STRONG PASSION TO 

SERVE OUR LORD 
THROUGH OUR 

MISSION AT TCKF.”

Many thanks to Esther Baker and 
Patsy Jordan, who have decided 
to step down from the TCKF Board 
this year. Your faithful service is 
greatly appreciated.
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TCKF FAMILY ROOM:  
NEW BOARD/EC MEMBERS
Hershel Reid graduated from the 
University of North Texas with Degree 
in General Business. Hershel and his 
wife, Shannon live on a ranch west 
of Kerrville where they raise and 
train horses. God called the Christian 
couple back in 2005 to donate 
$500,000 to TCKF to purchase the 
land on the interstate highway for the 
Sculpture Prayer Garden.  When asked 
by Greiner why after 15 years, Hershel 
finally agreed to serve as a volunteer 
TCKF Trustee, the 
straight-shooting 
Texas rancher said:  
 “Over 15 years 
ago Max shared the 
vision for the Garden 
with me. I believed 
then that it would 
be one of the most 
powerful evangelical 
outreaches of our 
time. That is why I 
believe the Lord released me then to 
bless the Foundation with the money 
to buy the land. Now, I know it is one 
of, if not the most powerful outreaches 
ever. That is why I believe the Lord is 
releasing me now to donate my time 
to His work on the mountain. And, it’s a 
lot easier having moved back to the Hill 
Country recently.”  
 Hershel is an Ordained Minister of 
the Gospel of Jesus Christ.

Linda Finley, the other new Trustee 
elected, comes to TCKF with a wealth 
of business and spiritual experience. 
She graduated in 1985 with a BS 
Degree in Computer Science from 
Lamar University and an MBA from 
the University of Redlands, in 2010. 
Linda has worked for businesses 
and ministries across the USA. She 
moved to Kerrville in 2018 where she 
attends Real Life Christian Fellowship. 
Linda is a TCKF Tour Guide Chaplain 

at the Garden and 
recently wrote the 
training manual for 
the organization. 
When asked why she 
donates her time and 
talents to the non-
profit foundation, 
Linda responded: 
 “On a business trip 
from Boston to 
Philadelphia, I once sat 

next to the former head of the Harvard 
School of Business. He shared with me 
his belief: ‘The first third of your life you 
learn, the next third you earn, and the 
last third you give something back.’ 
I’m in that ‘give something back-stage’ 
now. I love God with all my heart. It is a 
privilege to love and serve His people.”

TCKF TOUR GUIDE 
CHAPLAINS
The Coming King Foundation has 
trained and certified selected Tour Guide 
Chaplains to serve guests who visit The 
Coming King Sculpture Prayer Garden 
in Kerrville, TX.  These volunteers, from 
different Christian denominations, are 
trained to function as both tour guides, 
and Christian chaplains. All TCKF Tour 
Guide Chaplains know the basic story of 
the garden and the Gospel of Jesus Christ.

The red servant’s aprons are presented  
to qualifying candidates upon 
completion of their basic training.  Each 
new Tour Guide Chaplain is set in place 
by TCKF Trustees and the TCKF Fire 
Marshalls, who lead this group, who are 
referred to as the “TCKF Volunteer Fire 
Department”.  These Christian volunteers 
carry the love and fire of God in their 
bones and on their heads! 

TCKF FIRE MARSHALS
Fire Marshall - Matt Tyykila
Deputy Fire Marshall - Linda Finley

TCKF Tour Guide Chaplains are available 
for free, scheduled garden tours and 
Water Baptisms in the “Living Water 
Fountain”.  Tour Guide Chaplains are 
always available for prayer.  Please  
contact the TCKF Office to make 
arrangements in advance. Donations  
are appreciated to keep the garden  
free to the public.

GARDEN HOURS:
Open 365 days a year
7:00 AM until Midnight

NOTICE:
All people are welcome on this private 
property. However, only the God of the 
Bible, the Messiah of Israel is worshipped 
at this garden.

After many years of faithful service co-leading the Tour Guide Chaplains 
as Fire Marshalls, Jeff and Barbara Anderson have decided to step down 
and focus on family priorities. Matt Tyykila was selected by the Board of 
Trustees to replace them, with Linda Finley assisting him as Deputy Fire 
Marshall. We will be hearing more from Matt in the next issue.

 New Trustees Linda Finley, Newsletter Editor;  
Hershel Reid, Executive Committee, Weldon Baker, President

“SO GLAD TO BE A 
PART OF ONE OF THE 

MOST POWERFUL 
EVANGELICAL 

OUTREACHES OF 
OUR TIME.”
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THE COMING 
KING SCULPTURE 
PRAYER GARDEN 
520 Benson Dr.
PO Box 290555
Kerrville, TX 78029
(830) 928 7774
office@thecomingkingfoundation.org

STAFF
Executive Director   
Debbye Meszaros

Administrative Assistant  
Roslyn Bell
Lisa Polk

Construction Coordinator
Buddy Bell

Maintenance 
Joshua Rodriguez

OFFICE HOURS:
Weekdays 10 AM - 4 PM

VOLUNTEER LEADERS: 
Landscaping – Chris Seifert,  
HC Master Gardeners

Professionals – Billy Long,  
Rick Martin, Bob Underwood

Websites – Rus Schmidt

Newsletter Editor – Linda Finley

GARDEN HOURS: 
Open 365 days a year
7:00 AM - Midnight

NEW MAINTENANCE MAN AT THE GARDEN
Meet Joshua Rodriguez
Max and Joshua had a God encounter/divine appointment when Joshua 
had a package delivered to his house with Max’s address on it. Rather than 
sending the package back Joshua took it to the correct address and met 
Max. Max quickly learned that Joshua was already saved, spirit filled and 
married to a beautiful wife so the next question was, “do you need a job?” 
Praise God for divine appointments and His perfect timing!!! 
 Joshua was married in March to Chellby and they are expecting their first 
baby together in about 8 months. He also has a 6 year old daughter named 
Stella. We are so excited to have Joshua be a part of our TCKF family! 

TCKF’s NEWEST OFFICE ASSISTANT– Lisa Polk
Lisa is a recent transplant from New Mexico. She may not be a native Texan 
but Lisa, her husband and 2 pups got here as soon as they heard from the 
LORD this is their new home. Roslyn and Debbye are delighted that the 
LORD called her to help us out in the TCKF office. 

FAREWELL TO OUR TIE-DYED CROSS GUY – Randy Reed
Please remember to keep Randy and Susan Reed and their family in your 
prayers as they move to Nacogdoches, Texas. June 24 was Randy’s last day 
at work. We had a send-off for them at 7pm in the TCKF amphitheater with 
ice cream, balloons, cookies, and a money tree. We also had a Blessing Book 
where people added pictures, special memories, and words of blessing for 
them. 
 Max presented Randy with a copy of the Divine Servant sculpture and 
said, “We sincerely appreciate your service to the LORD through TCKF.  We 
will miss you, your smile, your colorful T-shirts and head bands!  It is your 
job now to make sure everyone in east Texas serves Jesus!
 Please continue to pray for us and the Garden, that the LORD touches 
many more souls for His purposes! God bless and protect you as you enter 
the next season of your lives in East Texas!”

STAFF WELCOMES AND FAREWELLS

 Buddy Bell, Weldon Baker, 
 Joshua Rodriguez in the TCKF office

 Debbye Meszaros and Randy Reed  Debbye Meszaros, Lisa Polk, Roz Bell

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S VIEW
By Debbye Meszaros
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 The importance of private support 
for the prayer garden has never been 
greater.  We are excited about the future 
of the garden and we invite all people, 
individuals, ministries, churches and 
businesses to partner with us as we  
continue to grow and make 
improvements. Your prayers and gifts 
have helped us to be one of the top 
attractions in the Hill Country as people 
experience the beauty and the presence 
of God. Special thanks to:

• The Streeters for funding the  
beautiful new entrance sign. 

 • The anonymous donor of the 
limestone blocks around the 
restrooms.

 • Debby Schmidt, Carol Coates,  

Joanne and Ralph English and Mary 
Sue Baker and others for kicking off 
our donation funds for our new gift 
shop!  This money has enabled us 
to order a new temporary building, 
which will be here mid September.  

 No public tax money has ever been  
given to TCKF to build this free admission 
garden.  There is no foundation and no 
underwriting-we only count on your 
donations to continue to bless the 
garden.  Since it’s inception, the garden 
has been built on faith in God without 
any debt.
 Praying for you to have a blessed 
summer season. We are so thankful  
for you!

TCKF IS A 501C3 
NON-PROFIT 
FOUNDATION
GIVING REASONS:
1. The garden remains open thanks to 

your repeated donations.  TCKF is not 
perpetually funded by admission, a 
person, a church, a denomination, a 
foundation or taxes, 

2. To present the written Gospel to those 
who would never go to a Christian 
church, concert, event or Bible study 
or website, watch Christian TV, listen 
to Christian radio or read Christian 
books, tracts or Bibles.

3. To provide a holy place where the 
faithful Remnant of all Christian 
denominations can gather and 
worship around “The Empty Cross”. 
It is a place to be empowered for 
service.

GREAT THINGS ARE HAPPENING AT THE EMPTY CROSS! 
By Darcie Mosier, TCKF Treasurer

GIVE TODAY!
1. Online: www.http://

pavethewaytothecross.org/home/
give/donation-opportunities/ 

2. Mail: TCKF, PO Box 290555, Kerrville, 
TX  78029

3. Phone: Call (830) 928-7774 weekdays

4. In Person: The Coming King 
Sculpture Prayer Garden, 520 Benson 
Dr. Kerrville

5. Grants: One time grants are 
appreciated.

6. Prayer Benches: Reserve your own 
memorial Prayer Bench for a gift of 
$777

7. Pavers: Order custom engraved 
memorial pavers to be permanently 
placed in the front entrance patios. 
Prices: $50, $150, $500, $1,000

2020 PRAYER WISH LIST

TCKF relies on your support to continue to transform lives.   
Will you pray and will you partner?  Together, we can move the mountains!

FINISH INTERIOR OF GIFT SHOP
Only the exterior of the new Gift Shop 
is finished, so it will still need flooring, 
sheetrock, light fixtures, etc. Max is 
working on the floor plan now for 
our 16’ x 40’ Gift Shop building, with 
an ADA accessible restroom and an 
inventory storage room. We are hoping 
to have this available for customers by 
Christmas.
SECURITY 
Upgrade existing security cameras 
($3,000) and add privacy fence at the 
back of the property ($5,000)

TEN COMMANDMENTS 
MONUMENT 
($100,000 onetime expense) – A majestic 
“Lion Of Judah”™ life-size bronze 
sculpture has been donated by Max 
and Sherry Greiner and others.  The 

statue will rest upon a massive Ten 
Commandments Monument in the 
circular “Lion Of Judah Fortress” which 
overlooks Kerrville and IH-10. Funds are 
needed now to cast the large bronze 
Scripture Plates that will surround the 
monument.
PRAYER BENCHES
($4,250) New Prayer Benches need to 
be added between the “Hope” sculpture 
and the “Star of David” sculpture on the 
western prayer path.
EXERCISE TRAIL & PICNIC AREA 
($45,000 onetime expense) – A 150 yard 
long  shaded exercise trail, with picnic 
tables, is planned for the green area 
just below the upper parking lot. This 
crushed granite path will connect to the 
upper and lower parking lots via three 
sets of concrete steps. 
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(from left to right) Rabbi Pesach Wolicki, contractor Amos Cohen, and Deputy Mayor Fleur Hassan-Nahoum 
supervise the sculpture installation on May 5, 2020. Photograph courtesy  Max Greiner, Jr.

LION OF JUDAH – JERUSALEM

Here is the link to media stories about the Lion of Judah in Jerusalem
www.thecomingkingfoundation.org/media/videos 

JERUSALEM, ISRAEL — Predicted rains held back Tuesday morning, May 5, 
2020 so a magnificent new monumental bronze sculpture named the “LION 
OF JUDAH” could be installed in the heart of Jerusalem. The massive 11’ 
long statue was permanently placed in Bloomfield Park, located between 
the Old City and new Jerusalem, behind the King David Hotel, in sight of 
Mount Zion and the Jaffa Gate. Amos Cohen, who is responsible for all 174 
public sculptures in the city of Jerusalem said on Tuesday: 

“This the most beautiful of all the pieces of art we have in the city because it is 
a lion and the symbol of the city of Jerusalem.  It means more to me than any 
other piece of art in the city … my heart is filled right now. I love the Christian 
community.  They do so much for the city of Jerusalem, and they do so much for 
the State of Israel and my heart is with you in friendship and thank you.”

The official dedication of the sculpture is tentatively planned for the fall of 
2020.  Max says, “As promised, I will be creating a special art gift to send to 
all donors who gave $1,000 or more to make this gift of love possible.

On 6/10/19 Congresswoman Michele Bachmann and Connie Wilson 
took Jerusalem Deputy Mayor Fleur Hassan-Nahoum to view the #1 lion 
sculpture at the warehouse of The Joseph Project in Beit Shemesh, ISRAEL.
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LION OF JUDAH – KERRVILLE

Lion of Judah Fortress: This will be the official home of the Artist’s Copy of the Lion of Judah

It is our hope that the “Artist Copy” bronze lion casting will be mounted to its limestone base at the Kerrville Garden 
in late August.  Owners of EAGLE BRONZE, Monte and Beverly Paddleford will be installing the sculpture in the “LION 
OF JUDAH FORTRESS” and speaking at our Dedication Service. The Bronze 10 Commandments Plaques are still in the 
design process. We are hoping to have them ready to install on the base beneath the Lion by year-end.

Max says, “Around the circle, facing the Lion, I believe the 
Holy Spirit told me to place 35 plaques with quotes by 
prominent people, who freely pointed to Jesus Christ, the 
Bible and Christianity. We will prayerfully select the best 
quotes and will use the special 12” black metal plaque 
material. These will be attached to a 16” ceramic tile and 
the tile will be concreted into the limestone. An area at 
the bottom of each plaque will be reserved for the name 
of the Donor/Sponsor, in a different type font.” (More info 
will be provided separately.)
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GARDENING AT THE CROSS CULTIVATES SPIRITUAL LESSONS

A TIME TO SOW — A TIME TO BLOOM!
The Bible is full of references to sowing, the fun part of gardening. And 
waiting, the hard part. Last November, Red corn poppy seeds and Rocket 
larkspurs were scattered throughout God’s Garden. Six months later, bright 
red, white, pink and purple blooms displayed their splendor, April to July.  
Even better, the seeds produced are expected to make an annual show.

LIVING SYMBOLS OF JESUS’ CULTURE
The fig tree, a metaphor for the nation of Israel, represents spiritual and 
physical health. Our fig tree is only two feet tall just now, so its roots can 
find sure and deep footing in this rocky Hill Country soil. With TLC this 
sapling will grow fruitful in just a few years.

The olive tree symbolizes peace and blessing for mankind. Olive oil 
is a carrier of aromatic spices in the holy anointing oil of Zechariah 4.  
Throughout scripture olive oil represents the presence of the Holy Spirit.  
Our Arbequina olive, planted this spring, will spread roots this year but  
next year the young tree will begin to grow and be pruned slightly.

COUNTING THE COST 
Would you like to support the horticultural growth of The Coming King 
Sculpture Prayer Garden?  

Inquire about volunteering to join our team of gardeners.

Do you have gently used garden tools to donate? A garden cart or 
wheelbarrow is especially needed.  

Are you an experienced viticulturist? The Garden needs a grapevine (!), 
but also needs someone to nurture it. Call the office, 830-928-7774.

The Master’s Gardener’s – Featuring 
Chris Seifert, our Master Gardner in 
charge of Landscaping
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2020 Kick-Off We started the new year with prayer, 
proclaiming the Word of God and with great 
expectations for what God would do in 2020.

 Lion’s Gate Prayer Jan 11, 2020

DEVOTE YOURSELVES TO PRAYER, BEING WATCHFUL AND THANKFUL   
                  Colossians 4:2

Kerrville Mayor Bill Blackburn, Ingram Mayor Pro-Tem John St. Clair and 
Kerr County Judge Rob Kelly all read aloud from the book of Genesis 
during the Fire Starter Bible Reading Marathon Saturday Jan 4.

Fred Schremp blowing the shofar, 
to kick off the year/decade
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During the Covid-19 pandemic, the churches were closed, 
we had to cancel our regular Easter weekend celebration, 
and many things changed.  But God was still in His Garden, 
and many people came seeking His presence. From 
marriage proposals, to celebrating the news of a new 
baby, to grieving the loss of a loved one, the Garden has 
continued to be a place of serenity, peace and joy. 

CALM DURING THE CRISIS

“Most beautiful and peaceful place we have  
ever been to! We are going to try to visit again 
sometime this year!”  
Mike & Linda Healy, Raleigh, NC - 2/11/2020

“I brought my wife here on Valentine’s Day. We  
very much had spiritual healing in our marriage.”  
Mr. & Mrs. LaMare, Kyle, TX - 2/18/2020 

“We spent my 62nd birthday here. I could not  
be more blessed! Thank you Jesus! I couldn’t  
stop crying, I feel so close to Jesus!” 
Gary & Diane, Canyon Lake, TX  - 3/2/2020

“I love it here! I am from SOZO home and  
each time I’m here is a blessing. I’m glad  
God has made all of this possible.” 
Steven Caston Jr., TCKF Garden - 3/12/2020 

“I love this place! Especially the sitting Jesus.
He looks at me right in my eyes.”
Carolyn Baldwin, Universal City, TX - 4/26/2020

“Thank you so much for a place to come 
and pray and feel the presence of God.” 
Anonymous, Albuquerque, NM - 5/6/2020

Young Man Kneeling Inside the 
Cross at daybreak Easter Sunday

A beautifully dressed young couple take 
pictures in front of the Cross with their 
sonogram printout to let their parents 
know their first baby was on the way.

Visitor Comments
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CELEBRATING  
INDEPENDENCE

In addition to our 4th of July 
celebration, we were recently blessed 
to host Lt. Col. Allen West. According 
to Max, he is “CEO and President of THE 
WISDOM CENTER in Dallas, founded 
by my great longtime friend, June 
Hunt (HOPE FOR THE HEART). Their 
office building in Plano, is the home to 
many of the top ministries in the world 
operating out of Dallas!”

Captain David Swyers, Salvation Army led the 
opening prayer and kicked off the Bible reading

Captain Lee McDonald (TIVY ROTC) and Major 
Jim McKnight, USMC (retired) pray together

 Max Greiner, Jr., Jesus as the Fisher of Men, and Lt. Col. Allen West

Elda Perez and her daughter Skyla stopped by to listen 
to the Fire Starter reading on July 4 and wanted to 
participate. It just so happened (GOD moment) that 
they read about Josiah, who became King when he 
was 8 years old. Skyla was impressed that someone 
about the same age as her could be king.

TIVY JR ROTC AF Cadets team up inside the Cross. The Cadets took turns reading the 
Preamble to the Constitution and the Bill of Rights as part of the 4th of July festivities.

 Jack Rothenflue recruited the volunteer 
readers, Jim McKnight is the Kerrville Fire 
Starters Coordinator

Blessed is the 
nation whose 
God is the 

Lord.
Psalm 33:12
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                  DONORS                                                                  CONSTRUCTION                                              LANDSCAPING

ART DONORS

“FRIEND OF THE CROSS” DISCOUNT

Thank You Garden Donors!

MAJOR DONORS

David & Michelle Broussard
JEWELED STEEL

(214 546-3655)
www.jeweledsteel.com

Max & Sherry Greiner
MAX GREINER, JR. DESIGNS

(830) 896-7919
www.maxgreinerart.com

Monte & Beverly Paddleford
EAGLE BRONZE & HOPE MONUMENTS

(307) 332-5436
www.eaglebronze.com

www.hopemonument.com

NOTE:  Each Donor Artist makes small versions of their sculptures and would appreciate your patronage!

• Max & Sherry Greiner  
  (Max Greiner, Jr. Designs) 
• Lee Voelkel (Voelkel Engineering) 
• Kevin Spraggins (VEI Engineering) 
• Joe Ed Jenschke (Edmund Jenschke Inc.) 
• Marvin Ohlenbush (Alamo Crane) 
• Mike Scheinerman    (Mike’s Crane) 
• Ralph & Debra Gibson (Debsteel Inc.) 
• Earnest Taylor ( Taylor Welding) 
• Daniel Wolfe (Wolf Welding) 
• Jack Turner (Cherokee Septic) 
• Danny Mooney ( Danny’s Tiles) 
• Johnny Flowers (Ever Ready Electric)        
• CW Lighting
• Surveillance Technologies
• Buddy Bell

NOTE:  Each Donor company would appreciate your patronage!

• Bob Underwood (AAA Landscape)
• Billy Long (Gardens at the Ridge)
• Rick Martin (Martin Landscaping)
• Paul Newsome (Newsome Irrigation)
• Bryan Hutzler (Love Creek Orchards)
• Sam Watson (Watson Tree Farms)
• Chris Siefert (Master Gardeners)
• Kathy Lyles (Native Plant Society)
• Ruben & Janie Saravia (Sozo House)
• Dean Tinnin (Tinnin Waterwells)
• Bobby Cason (Mid Tex Pumps)
• New Earth Compost

www.thecomingkingfoundation.org   •   www.thecrossatkerrville.org   •  www.pavethewaytothecross.org   •   www.ambassadorsofthecross.org

• Robin & Julianna Alff
• Jeff & Barbara Anderson
• Bill & Carol Coates
• Gerald & Carol Eddins
• Ralph & Jo Anne English
• Clint & Melissa Fiore
• Terry & Linda Forse
• Mark & Karen Greiner
• Max & Sherry Greiner
• Michael & Dawn Greiner
• Kathy Henson
• Elaine & Michael Imhoff
• Lyle & Patsy Jordan
• Fern Lancaster
• Bill & Lou Lewis
• David & Connie Mays

 RESTAURANTS
• Mamacita’s
• YO Hotel Branding Iron
• Bella Sera Italian
• Café At The Ridge
• Bill’s Bar-B-Q
• Dicky’s Bar-B-Q

 MOTELS
• YO RANCH HOTEL
• HOLIDAY INN 
• SUNDAY HOUSE–Best Western
• SUPER 8
• MOTEL 6
• AMERICA’S BEST VALUE IN

NOTE: Restrictions may apply. Call the 
motel directly to make certain the discount 
is available on the date you want. State that 
you want the “Friend Of The Cross” Discount 
provided to visitors to The Coming King 
Sculpture Prayer Garden approved by the 
motel manager.

• Jim McKnight
• Bill & Freddie Morrill
• Michael & Marcie Nye
• Hershel & Shannon Reid
• Patricia Wyatt
• CHRIST THE WAY FOUNDATION
• COMMUNITY FOUNDATION OF    
  THE HILL COUNTRY
• FISH FOUNDATION
• HAL & CHARLIE PETERSON      
  FOUNDATION
• MARTHA BROWN TRUST
• NEW HORIZONS FOUNDATION
• PERRY FOUNDATION
• SEVEN CITIES FOUNDATION
• VETTER FOUNDATION

520 Benson Dr.   •   P.O. Box 290555   •   Kerrville, TX 78029   •   (830) 928-7774   •   office@thecomingkingfoundation.org


